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(2), (3) (Repealed) 

Further, Regulation 326 sets out pre-poll voting offices and times 

(1) The election manager is to determine the days and hours of operation of the pre-poll voting

offices to be used to enable electors to vote in person before election day in accordance

with this Subdivision, being days and hours between the seventh and first days before

election day.

As we have consistently argued in previous submissions, the electoral system in NSW (and 

indeed in Australia) is designed around a single election day when all electors are required to 

attend and cast their vote. Early voting is available as an acknowledgement that due to work, 

travel or other legitimate reasons, some electors may not be able to vote on election day, but it 

should not be used to facilitate a voting 'period' rather than a voting day. As such, we believe 

keeping early voting to only one week discourages the practice of electors voting early simply 

for convenience. 

However, we do believe the Government should retain the option of including an additional day 

of pre-poll voting, to be held on the Saturday prior to the prescribed election date. This would 

improve voter participation and provide an additional option for those who may be unable to 

vote on election day or in the preceding week given the limited use of postal voting and absence 

of out of area voting. Further, this would align local government elections with state elections 

ensuring consistency across the electoral events administered by the NSWEC. 

Given the legislative requirement that early voting be only made available in circumstances 

where an elector is not able to vote on election day, the Liberal Party believes that limiting the 

location of polling places within the council's local government area is entirely appropriate. 

Fair, democratic elections are the cornerstone of the Australian and NSW political systems and 

as such the Party is naturally concerned with ensuring that elections, including preparations, 

are undertaken to the highest standard, both to ensure ongoing community confidence in NSW 

electoral processes and in enabling and assisting political organisations and candidates to 

contest elections in a fair and easy manner. 

The Liberal Party thanks the Committee for considering this submission and welcome the 

opportunity for further engagement to support constructive improvements to the Bill for the 

benefit of communities across NSW. 

Yours sincerely 

Chris Stone
State Director 


